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November 9, 2020 
 
Via E-Mail: jborsos@cta.org 
 
John Borsos 
Executive Director 
Sacramento City Teachers Association 
5300 Elvas Avenue 
Sacramento, CA 95819 
 
Re: SCTA Alleged Conflict of Interest   
 
Dear Mr. Borsos: 
 
The District’s October 21, 2020 letter provided a summary of the District’s analysis of 
SCTA’s allegation of a conflict of interest related to our expanded learning contracts. In 
response to your October 25, 2020 email, we do not share our legal advice as such is 
attorney-client privileged. Suffice it to say, however, that we were satisfied by the review 
of the matter from our internal counsel that concluded there was no conflict of interest 
present. My October 21st letter provided to SCTA a summary of this analysis and 
conclusion. As explained in some detail in the letter, Mr. Behrens has served as an 
unpaid volunteer board member in the non-profit 501(c)(3) community based 
organization and had no involvement at all with the District’s entering into the expanded 
learning agreement at issue. As he had no economic interest in the agreement at issue, no 
conflict of interest existed and there was no need for any disclosures. 
 
Because we are satisfied with the conclusion that no conflict of interest was present, 
there is no need for further action by the District at this time. Of course, you are free to 
pursue any course of action that you may deem necessary and appropriate. 
 
We look forward to working with you productively to address the many critically 
important matters currently facing the District, specifically the safe reopening of our 
schools and our substantial budget challenges.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jorge A. Aguilar 
Superintendent 


